


To: Ada County Republican Central Committee	 	 	 	 	 	 	 June 20, 2023

Chair Victor Miller

834 W. Two Rivers Lane

Eagle, ID 83616


Treasurer Dave Litster

1259 Shenandoah Drive

Boise, ID 83712


CC: Complainants


Re: Complaint against Ada County Republican Central Committee


Dear Chair Miller and Treasurer Litster,


Thank you for your reply dated June 9, 2023 to my letter addressing the complaint from seventeen Ada County 
Republican members of April 20, 2023.


On Monday, June 19, 2023, you indicated your availability for a meeting on Tuesday, June 20, 2023 at 2:00pm to provide 
access to the requested documents to fulfill my investigation under Article XII, Section 3(b) of the State Party rules. 


On Tuesday, June 20, 2023 you cancelled the scheduled meeting. My investigation has indicated that the discrepancies 
listed in the complaint are substantive enough, and without access to the records requested, I have determined the only 
remedy I have at my disposal is to order a complete and transparent financial review of Ada County Republican Central 
Committee for the fiscal year of January 1, 2022 - December 31, 2022. I have appointed a Financial Review Committee to 
be chaired by Vicky McIntyre. 


Ms. McIntyre has been directed to complete this review prior to July 31, 2023. Please arrange with Ms. McIntyre to meet 
with Treasurer Litster to obtain the records requested in my original letter that you received on June 3 and June 5, 
respectively. 


Ms. McIntyre can be contacted at (208) 863-8840 or via mail at 4466 S. Carbine Ave. Boise, ID 83709.


Respectfully,


Dorothy Moon

Chairwoman

Idaho Republican Party



